
  
 

 

Village of Cuyahoga Heights Newsletter ~ September 2017 

 
From the Mayor:   

Events 
As summer came to a close, or maybe 
not…considering this weather hot hot hot!  I was 
fortunate once again to take our Village senior 
residents to Kelley’s Island.  The weather was 
beautiful and the lake was like glass…just a 
sprinkle of rain while we ate lunch at the Captains 
Corner, but a perfect day!  It was nice to have 
several new seniors join us on the trip, and as 
always, everyone had a great time.  I truly enjoy 
getting out of the office and spending time with my 
elders, and I look forward to doing this special trip 
again next year.  We’ve included an insert with 
pictures of those seniors that went on the trip. 
 

 

 

 

What a game!  Our Village sponsored a bus trip to see the 
Cleveland Indians on September 14.  It’s the bottom of the 
10th inning and the score is tied…Jay Bruce hits a game 
winning double bringing home Jose Ramirez.  The Tribe 
beats the Kansas City Royals with a score of 3-2.  This also 
marked their 22nd win in a row, and our group was ecstatic 
that we didn’t break the streak!  Pictured left to right are 
Madison Bacci, Bob Krajewski, Brooke Krajewski and Gianna 
Grattino who’s picture made it on TV.  Let’s Go Tribe! 

 

  

Don’t forget that we will be starting the West Side Market trips on the first Saturday of 
the month beginning with Saturday, November 4.  The bus will pick up residents at their 
home beginning at 7:00 a.m.  Shoppers will have a couple of hours to enjoy all the market 
has to offer; the bus will depart the market at 9:45 a.m. to bring you back to your residence.  
Residents must register by calling the Village Hall no later than 3:30 p.m. Friday, the day 
before the trip.  Please also note that children 15 years of age and younger must be 
accompanied by an adult. 
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From the Mayor (continued):   
 
 

 

Around town 
On Friday, September 15, we held our annual business networking luncheon at Klima 
Gardens with members of our business community, department heads and elected officials.  
Thank goodness it was a decent summer and I was able to catch enough perch and walleye 
for our guests that day.  Two of our newer businesses, Timan Window and Hajoca were 
in attendance as well, and are very happy to have found their new home in our community.  
Everyone had a great time, mingling with our staff and networking with the other 
businesses 

  

Pictured left to right:  Angel Motz, Wendy Heinzman, 
Mayor Bacci, Angel Meriwether, Dispatch Supervisor 
Barb Cash 

   Compliance Technologies and Brooklyn Machine  

  

Expert Crane and All Industrial NEORSD Southerly 

  

 
Congratulations to several Village 
residents who recently got married.  
Kristin Schoeffler married Drake Brauer 
(pictured to the right), and Beth Ann 
Lepkowski married Nathanael Naelitz 
(pictured to the left).  Both couples got 
married on Saturday, September 16.  Best 
wishes to the happy couples as they begin 
the next chapter in their lives.  God Bless! 
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 From the Mayor (continued): 
 

 

Birthday wishes 
Special milestone birthday wishes to Village resident and Police Secretary, Debbie Reiger 
who turned “60” on September 17; Mrs. Susan Tucholski had a milestone birthday on 
September 18; and Mr. Tom Borowy turned “75” on September 20.  Best wishes for health 
and happiness to all. 

September birthday wishes to employees:  (5) Mark Davis; (9) Councilman Todd Bloam; 
(11) Dean DePiero; (16) Anthony Fellenstein; (18) Brad Unger; (21) Justin Gvora and (24) 
Traci Ricco. 

Thoughts and prayers 
Please continue to keep several residents in your thoughts and prayers:  Theresa 
Bentlejewski, Mrs. Ernestine Deliberato, Mrs. Helen Krusinski, Mrs. Helen Leciejewski, 
Mrs. Donna Pellini, and Mrs. Dorothy Sonoda.  Also, to Law Director Bill Mason who 
recently lost his mother; she was 91. 
 
Also, now that autumn is officially here, we are only two weeks away from this year’s Corn 
Roast.  Additional information about the corn hole tournament and schedule of events are 
included with this month’s newsletter.  Any high school volunteers looking for community 
service hours should go to the Guidance Office at the Cuyahoga Heights High School.  
Hope many of you will join us as this tradition has really become an anticipated event for 
all ages! 

 

Lastly, it’s my opinion that a lack of boundaries in today’s society has caused a great deal 
of disrespect to our nation’s core values…if this continues, we will ultimately fail as a 
nation.  If you agree to any extent, please take the time to talk with our younger people 
and let them know that many men and women, of all races and religions, have given their 
lives so that we can enjoy what this great nation has to offer.   

 

P.S.  I’ve “taken a knee” on the NFL, at least until everyone involved realizes that they’re 
all actors on a stage, and without us, there is no show.  God Bless America! 
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